
 

January 23, 2023 
 
 
Saint Paul Planning Commission 
c/o Allan Torstenson 
allan.torstenson@ci.stpaul.mn.us 
 
Dear Mr. Torstenson,  
 
Thank you for your work to propose Zoning Code amendments to comply with new 
state Mississippi River Corridor Critical Area (MRCCA) Rules. 

We understand that the height restrictions included in the draft amendments are 
intended to ensure that scenic river views are protected and maintained. We fully 
support maintaining cherished scenic vistas along the river.  

However, we are concerned about the unintended consequences of the height 
restrictions included in the draft ordinance will have to the future development of 
the University of St. Thomas specific to our South Campus. 

The University of St. Thomas currently operates and plans under the terms of a 
Conditional Use Permit (CUP). The 1990 CUP established allowable building 
heights for future development of our South Campus. At the time the CUP was 
approved, the River Corridor Overlay District was in place and South Campus was 
in the RC3 corridor with a 40’ height restriction. This was reviewed at the time our 
CUP was under review and modifications that increased the allowable building 
heights were ultimately determined to be justified and subsequently approved in the 
CUP. Some of the factors considered by the planning commission at the time the 
CUP was approved and allowable building heights were established included:  

• The large distance away from the river. Generally, for the properties on the 
north and south of our campus, the MRCCA districts extend approximately 
one block from the CA-ROS or River Bluff. Logically, only the western one-
third of the University of St. Thomas South Campus should be included in a 
MRCCA district. Our understanding is, one of the reasons the entire South 
Campus (extending to Cretin Ave.) was included in the district boundaries 
was because it was under one property description. 
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• Existing buildings on campus exceeded the River Corridor height restriction 
and did not negatively impact scenic river views. 

• A stricter height restriction would be greater than faced by other college 
campuses in the city. 

• Higher height limits will encourage the preservation of more green space. 

Because of the undue hardship the University of St. Thomas would face with new 
height limitations imposed by the adoption of MRCCA and that fact that the same 
justifications would apply today as they did in 1990, we suggest the ordinance be 
amended to allow maximum building heights under the CUP to take precedent over 
MRCCA height limitations.  

 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Robert K. Vischer 
President 
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